
“How Do I Overcome My Hurts
and  Disappointments  From  My
Church?”
I have been a Christian for over 14 years. I love God very
much, but I have become truly discontent with church. I have
suffered from many hurts and many disappointments. I know this
may sound childish but I have been badly hurt by people who
say that they are trying to be more like Jesus.

When my husband and I lost our 4th child at 11 weeks, I was
accused of having an abortion. I was told to “stay in my
calling.” When I asked for the youth leader position I knew my
call, my children (I have six) knew my call, but my pastor
refused to acknowledge it. Over the next several years, more
than a dozen different people took that position, and I cried
each time the position went to someone else. I was told that I
was not faithful enough.

I always was ready and willing to help where needed but was
pushed aside. I am very outspoken and speak when God says to,
which produces a lot of friction. I have been lied about,
talked about and pushed aside. I have cried over so many lost
hopes and dreams.

I left that church, but am still suffering from the things
that I endured. I feel like I don’t fit in anywhere I go. I
live in a small town and feel that no matter where I go my
“reputation” precedes me. How can I overcome this? Or should I
just wait and not go back to church? I can’t move from this
area.

I have been told I will do great things for God. That I am
called. But I can’t do it here. I am always under someone’s
microscope. Is there hope for me?
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I am so very sorry to hear your story! My husband and I know
personally how the wounds from one’s church weigh heavily on
the heart. You have my complete sympathy. I hurt for you, and
I am asking the Lord to bring comfort and peace to you.

You ask, “How can I overcome this? Or should I just wait and
not go back to church?” Not going back to church is not an
option if you want to walk in obedience, since God’s word
tells us not to forsake the assembling of ourselves together
(Heb. 10:25). The only way to overcome this pain is to forgive
those who hurt and disappointed you. I suggest you make a
list: ask the Lord to show you every person you are still
hurting over, every person you are still holding a grudge
about. Write down his or her name, along with everything they
said  or  did  to  hurt  you—or  that  you  took  as  hurtful.
(Sometimes,  our  perception  is  different  from  what  people
intended, but we can’t know that unless we do a reality check
with  them.  For  your  purposes,  though,  if  you  are  still
hurting, you are still harboring unforgiveness, and you need
to deal with things as you perceived them.)

Before  the  Lord,  remember  that  Jesus  was  tortured  and
crucified for every single one of those sins and hurts. He
paid for them all. In His strength, release each of those
offenses to the Cross, and let go of them. Forgiveness means
choosing to let go of our desire to make the other person hurt
or pay for what they did, and the reason we can do that is
because Jesus both hurt and paid for what our offenders did.

Sometimes, people hesitate to release the offenses because
they so deeply want the other person to understand how much
they hurt us. We have no control over making another person
understand; but we can know that Jesus understands. He was
there, receiving into Himself, everything that happened to us.
(Remember what He told Saul on the road to Damascus? Every
time he persecuted Christians, Jesus said he was persecuting
HIM.) Not being understood, not receiving compassion from One
with a full knowledge of what happened and how much it hurt,



is  not  an  obstacle  to  us  forgiving  because  Jesus  does
understand,  and  His  heart  is  filled  with  compassion.

I do hope you will get before the Lord and forgive those who
hurt  you.  Otherwise,  you  will  be  stuck  in  pain  and  the
temptation to wallow in self-pity.

One other thing that I wanted to mention, which I wonder might
not be a major cause of your difficulties: you said, “I am
very outspoken and speak when God says to, which produces a
lot of friction.”

Uh-oh.

I understand the importance of obeying God. However, people
who see themselves as outspoken can be blunt to the point of
being needlessly insensitive and abrasive. I’m not saying this
is true of you, since I don’t know you—but I am just making an
observation based on years of watching people. Since you say
your outspokenness produces a lot of friction, do you think
it’s possible that you have set yourself up? Is it possible
that  you  have  been  prevented  from  serving  where  you  feel
called because the friction you cause disqualifies you as a
leader? Consider what the Word commands us about what we say
and how we say it:

Speaking the truth in love. . . (Eph. 4:15)

Let no unwholesome word proceed from your mouth, but only
such a word as is good for edification according to the need
of the moment, so that it will give grace to those who hear.
(Eph. 4:29)

There is one who speaks rashly like the thrusts of a sword,
but the tongue of the wise brings healing. (Prov. 12:18)

She opens her mouth in wisdom, and the teaching of kindness
is on her tongue. (Prov 31:26)



Let me just ask you: as the mother of six children (bless your
heart!!), how prone are you to give a lot of responsibility to
a child who causes friction among his or her siblings? Why
would it be any different for those in church leadership?

I am praying as I type that God will soften your heart and
enable you to receive this letter, since I know it must be
painful to hear that you might be responsible for some of the
pain and disappointment you are experiencing. (Again: I do not
know this is true since I don’t know you.) I do pray that you
will have grace to hear my words as coming from a sister who
longs to encourage and bless, not to inflict more pain. Please
invite the Lord to give you His perspective on my answer and
ask Him for help to lay down any defensiveness and sort out
what is true.

The Lord bless you and keep you today, ______.

Cordially,

Sue Bohlin
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